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Local Events 

February 7, 5:30 pm:  The 
Wichita County Master Gar-
dener Association will meet at 
Rolling Meadows, 3006 McNiel 
Ave, WF, in the upstairs media 
Center and also via Zoom.  

The Burk Garden Club will  not 
meet again until after the new 
year. 

Enter your volunteer (15) & Training (6) hours in the MG 

volunteer management system https://vms.texasmg.org/ 

Association Contacts:   Rob Cherry, President, 940-500-2675; Judy Beecher, Vice president, 940-224-6348;  

Georgia Spoonemore, Secretary, 580-467-4696; Ernie Putthoff, Treasurer, 940-592-5463. 

State Directors:  Dennis Dohrer and Anne Dohrer; alternates: Marie Hoover and Mary Barry.  

WCMG Webpage: Michelle Howard, administrator    Newsletter & Facebook: Gail Elmore, editor/admin 

Educational programs of the Texas A&M AgriLife Extension Service are open to all people without regard to race, color, 

religion, sex, national origin, age, disability, genetic information or veteran status. The Texas A&M University System, 

U.S. Department of Agriculture, and the County Commissioners Courts of Texas Cooperating. 

 

Left: First flowers of the 
year (as always). Picture tak-
en 1/11/23.  Winter jas-
mine.  
 
Right: Here’s a picture of 
the whole clump of winter 
jasmine.  
 
Photos & comments from 
Mary Rhoads. 

http://www.txmg.org/wichita
https://texas.volunteersystem.org


We found a sturdy replacement for the Arch the wind destroyed. Inside the square tubing are T-post to an-

chor solidly. I don’t think this will be going anywhere. I was able to salvage some of the Sweet Autumn Clem-

atis runners to attach to the new arch. Hopefully that will give it a head start on filling it back in. Photos & 

comments from Georgia Spoonemore. 
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The small seedlings are a native 

annual herb called scrambled 

eggs. Corydalis aurea willd. 

Blooms really early here in 

Southern Oklahoma. Used by 

Amerindians in tea for  many 

different ailments.   

Photos & comments from   

Georgia Spoonemore. 

Pictures of our snow accumu-

lation after snowing all day 

and part of the night. The 

ground was too warm for any 

buildup, but the precipitation 

is sure welcomed.  



Top: The Columbines survived the summer heat and are 

ready for spring. Don't look at the weed please. 

Left: Sage is hanging on. 

Bottom: My pansies that got beat up by the December 

freeze are blooming again.  

Photos & comments from Marie Hoover. 

Marie’s Yard! 



Left: Another Hollyhock and Treacle Mustard. 

Photos & comments from Marie Hoover. 

Top & Center: Several different patches of 

Hollyhocks.  



Winter Wonderland in Memphis! 

 

Two snow photo-

graphs taken out-

side my house 

from today 

(1/24/23).  It ap-

pears we have 

about four inches 

of snow that has 

fallen with more 

on the way.  What 

is noteworthy is 

that this snow is 

falling WITHOUT 

WIND--note the 

snow stacked on 

the fence.   

This is much-

needed mois-

ture!    

Photos & com-

ments from Jeff 

Smith. 


